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Have you ever wondered what became
of yesteryear’s cowboy? Well, today,
instead of rounding up wild doggies,
branding them and trailing them to
Abilene, they are rounding up elk with
helicopters.

Wind Cave National Park, S. Dak.,
was the site of such a roundup recently.
When the dust settled, 81 elk were
within the holding corral.

The roundup is part of the park’s elk
management program. Because of range
capacity and competition with other

grazing animals such as prairie dogs and
bison, the 28,300-acre park must manage

its elk population to avoid resource
damage and assure the continued good
wildlife health.

“We want enough so visitors can see
elk, but not so many that they begin to
impact the native vegetation of the
area,” Superintendent James Randall
said.

After the roundup, the population is
at about 410 animals. The management
plan allows between 300 and 500.
Roundups are held every few years in
order to keep the elk population within
these limits.

The animals captured this year were
moved one by one through a squeeze
chute. “You have to be quick to catch
them in the squeeze,” stressed Cecil
Lewis, the “catch” man. “They come
through there like a shot,” he says.

While trapped, they were tested for
tuberculosis, brucellosis, and other
communicative diseases. These diseases
are of concern because of the possibility
of their spread to cattle.

Assistance during the roundup came
from the Forest Service and Animal and
Plant Health Inspection Service of the
U.S. Department of Agriculture, the
State of South Dakota, Theodore
Roosevelt National Park, N. Dak.,
and other NPS areas as well as from
private ranches in the Black Hills.
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Elk in holding corral after being driven in by helicopter.

Elk from this year’s roundup were
provided to the State of South Dakota
to augment herds in the Black Hills and
to Theodore Roosevelt National Park to
reintroduce elk in western North Dakota.

The reintroduction project was the
primary purpose of this year’s roundup,
and as such, funds were provided from
PRIP resource management.

The 34 animals transplanted in South
Dakota were released on two sites the
Game, Fish and Parks folks hope they
will accept as their new home. The areas
were selected for their similarity to the
animals’ old home in Wind Cave.

If the animals don't like the new
locations, they may walk many miles to
return to their old stomping grounds or
find another acceptable area. Walking
and running a dozen or more miles a
night is something that elk do quite
easily.

Another 47 animals are still in
quarantine at Wind Cave waiting to be
transplanted to Theodore Roosevelt

National Park near Medora, North Dak.
Elk in the western part of North Dakota
were killed off around the turn of the
century before the park was established.

The elk are scheduled to arrive in
Theodore Roosevelt in early March.
They will join bison, pronghorn
antelope, bighorn sheep and deer on
the 70,000-plus acres of North Dakota
short-grass prairie and badlands.

The reintroduced elk will be allowed
to multiply and the population studied
to see how the herd relates to the park
and other big game animals. The project
is a joint undertaking of NPS and North
Dakota Fish and Wildlife Department.

The old “Home on the Range” might
not be what it once was, but at least in
the Dakotas they still maintain remnants
of the great herds that once roamed
across the western frontier. And, with
the necessity to manage these animals,
the cowboy lives on as well.






